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Dear Parents and Guardians,

As we reach the end of the Spring Half Term, |
want to take a moment to update you on the
progress and successes of our Year 9 students.
It's been an eventful term, which included our
year 9 exams and i wanted to express how
incredibly proud i was with how well they have
approached this challenge with maturity and
determination.

The completion of their Year 9 exams marks a
significant milestone in their academic journey
and this experience has given them a valuable
opportunity to refine their study skills, time
management, and resilience, all of which will
benefit them as we move forward into year 10.

| also wanted to take this opportunity to thank
you for your continued encouragement at
home, which has played such a vital role in their
success in these exams.

Earlier in the half term, we had our interhouse
badminton competition and it was fantastic to
see so many of Year 9 turn up to support this
event and represent their houses. The results for
this terms interhouse in year 9 are:

4th - Noctua
3rd - Pegasus
2nd - Phoenix
Ist - Aquila

This term our Year 9 students had an incredible
day learning from professional theatre
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practitioners Lewis and Amy from Box House
Theatre Company. They explored the dynamic
style of platform theatre through engaging
workshops.

Students participated in a range of activities
that gave them the opportunity to develop
creative ways to bring stories and characters to
life.

Also this week term we have seen the arrival of
the Broadwater Bees! The Broadwater Bee club
which involved some of our yr 9 students have
been involved in designing bee-friendly hives
which are situated in the Farncombe
Community Garden. This weekend the Bees
officially moved in and hopefully the initiative
will help to support the local Bee population
while giving the students and opportunity to be
educated in the importance of Bees in our
environment.

Lastly, | would like to say a huge congratulations
to the students who have been awarded their
silver and bronze Work hard badges for the
outstanding number of praise points they have
been awarded so far this year. This is something
to be incredibly proud of and all of us at
Broadwater are exceptionally proud of their
achievements.

Wishing you a lovely Easter holidays.

Yours Sincerely,
Miss A Palmer







